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Green Riprap is a low cost, simple restoration technique used to improve the 
water quality, habitat, and aesthetics of shorelines hardened with rock 
revetments. Green Riprap involves planting marsh vegetation in the voids 
between riprap rocks. Green Riprap provides another tool for waterfront 
homeowners and river groups to improve water quality in the Bay or river 
while creating a more natural look along their shoreline.

Green Riprap is not a substitute for or a type of living shoreline. Rather, 
Green Riprap is an enhancement of a structural shoreline solution and 
should be limited to areas that are already hardened or where Living 
Shorelines are not practicable. In addition, planting marsh grass into a 
riprap structure is not considered a form of tidal marsh compensation.







Figure by Donna Bilkovic, VIMS.







Key recommendations from the workshop include:

1. Additional research to help understand both the best design of 
these shorelines and their benefits;

2. Increased visibility of the technique through the creation of public 
pilot projects; and

3. Additional outreach to all the involved parties, including property 
owners, contractors, and regulators to ensure clear definitions and 
that the projects are sited and designed correctly.



https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AtrBcAsrC-g


